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Design Commission Memo




MEMORANDUM

Date:
October 11, 2018
To:
Portland Design Commission
From:
Arthur Graves, Land Use Services | 503.823.7803
Re:
Burnside Bridge: Earthquake Ready Briefing – October 18, 2018
The Burnside Bridge, opened in 1926, is the main emergency route across the Willamette River. In addition, the bridge (and the street) was designated as an emergency lifeline route by Metro in 1996.  
The Burnside Bridge: Earthquake Readiness project proposes to alter or replace the existing bridge in an effort to maintain the bridge’s responsibility as an emergency lifeline route when confronted with the inevitable major disaster predicted to strike the region in the future. 

The project, which is nearing the end of the Feasibility Study, has narrowed the overall options to carry forward into the Environmental Review (NEPA) phase from scores of previous options to the following four: Enhanced Seismic Retrofit, Replacement: Fixed Bridge, Replacement: Moveable Bridge, and Replacement: Moveable Bridge-NE Couch Connection.  
Representatives for the Burnside Bridge: Earthquake Readiness project plan to brief the Commission on the project including results and feedback from recent public outreach prior to the next steps (which is the NEPA process), and the November 01, 2018 vote by Multnomah County and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) regarding: 
· The bridge options to carry forward, 

· The Purpose and Need of the bridge replacement, and 

· The list of topics that need to be addressed by the project.
Issues for discussion include:
· Impact to the landmark structure.
· The approach to the proposed new bridge resulting in secondary impacts to adjacent buildings and Historic Districts, including the Skidmore/Old Town Historic District, which is a National Historic Landmark. 
· Proposed four bridge options moving forward in the NEPA process.

· How to ensure that topics addressing the design aspects of the bridge are well represented in the NEPA process.  

Note: The Burnside Bridge: Earthquake Readiness project has provided briefings to the Portland Historic Landmarks Commission on Septermber 11, 2017, June 25, 2018 and October 08, 2018 (summary Memorandums provided).

Please contact me with any questions or concerns.
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